Manitoba to Allow Cottages on Aboriginal Sacred Site

Elders & Local Community Object.
Despite intentions to conduct land use planning before development on the East Side of Lake Winnipeg, the Manitoba government is proceeding with plans for another cottage development on a significant  First Nation sacred site. Land use plans and traditional occupancy studies have not been undertaken.

Located on the Winnipeg River, in the traditional territory of Sagkeeng First Nation, the site includes  original river bank and upland boreal forest habitat for several listed and endangered species.  Provincial and Aboriginal archeological reviews have started, and results are clear. This site and its surrounding lands, and river bank should not be bulldozed for cottages and roads.. Manitoba has a chance to show respect and secure a significant sacred site. 

Instead of ensuring  protection of the sacred site and surrounding forest the Manitoba government is continuing its local district process for the cottage development. Instead of investigating fully first, and listening to  the majority of  local residents who are opposed to tcottage development, the Manitoba government is assuming that cottage developments always trump intact boreal river ecosystems.

September 13, 2005.
Contacts:

Caroline Bruyere - Elder Sagkeeng First Nation (204-586-4559)
“The Winnipeg River was our highway, and has many cultural & archeological sites. Many are lost. We must  save & protect this one.”

John Markert – Silver Falls Concerned Residents 
“We fully support stopping the destruction of one of Manitoba’s most significant sacred sites. Our objections at public meetings, and petition from the community have been ignored by the planning district and by the provincial government.”

Gaile Whelan-Enns – Manitoba Wildlands (204-947-3400)
This  development decision ignores both the local community’s  wishes and the importance of these sacred lands. There are no protected lands along the Winnipeg River. It is time for the Manitoba  government to take action to protectthese sacred boreal lands.”

• Don Cardinal – Elder, Founder & President 

 Mosom Keewatin Healing Lodge (204-348-3283)

 “It is my opinion that both sites are part of a much larger site in the area that has great historical significance and spiritual value to our First Nations and thus must be preserved 

and left as is.”
